

August 29, 2022

City of La Mesa, CA Carlo Tomaino, Assistant City Manager

We at Management Partners are taking advantage of an incredible opportunity to combine with Baker Tilly US, LLP ("Baker Tilly"), in a deal that is set to close on or about **October 1, 2022**. This strategic move will help us to provide local governments with even more resources and new ideas for serving communities and we'll do that with the same passion and attention you've come to expect. You can learn more about Baker Tilly at BakerTilly.com. Below are all the details that outline how we smoothly transition our important relationship with you.

Among the assets Management Partners will be assigning to Baker Tilly is our Contract with City of La Mesa, referred to as La Mesa Strategic Plan Development (along with all related applicable addendums, amendments, and exhibits (collectively, the "Contract"). This requires your written consent to the assignment of this Contract to Baker Tilly, with the understanding that all of the terms, conditions and provisions of the Contract will continue to be in full force and effect from and after the closing. Please help us by signing below to:

- (a) consent to Management Partners assigning its rights, interests and obligations under the Contract to Baker Tilly and to substitute Baker Tilly in lieu of Management Partners under the Contract, effective as of and conditioned upon closing.
- (b) acknowledge the consummation of the transaction will not be deemed a breach of, or default under, any assignment provision or other provision of the Contract and will not cause a termination of, trigger any payment obligation under, or otherwise affect it.

After the combination, Baker Tilly will assume legal responsibility to perform the work Management Partners contracted to do with you in accordance with your contract, including the scope of work, schedule, and budget set forth therein.

Please return this signed letter via email to <u>finance@managementpartners.com</u> at your earliest convenience, but in any event no later than September 13, 2022.

Please contact Jeri Beckstedt, Administrative Services Manager at <u>ibeckstedt@managementpartners.com</u> or 513-861-5400, if you have questions. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Jerry Newfarmer
President and CEO

Jerry Horgemen

ACKNOWLEDGED, AGREED, AND CONSENTED TO on behalf of City of La Mesa
()
Sighature
Caulo Tomaino
Printed Name
Assistant City Manager Title
8/30/2022
Date